
 

 

Corrugated Bitumen Roofing Sheets – IS 12583:1988 

The Indian Standard IS 12583:1988 specifies the requirements for 
corrugated bitumen roofing sheets, which are commonly used for 
lightweight roofing in temporary structures, sheds, and garages. 
These sheets are valued by consumers for their lightweight, weather-
resistant, and cost-effective properties, making them an economical 
choice in areas with moderate weather conditions. Consumers also 
seek qualities such as durability and resistance to environmental 
factors. 

IS 12583:1988 includes strict quality parameters and testing 
requirements for these roofing sheets. The specification defines 
acceptable ranges for sheet dimensions, including length, width, 
thickness, and depth of corrugation. This ensures uniformity, 
structural stability, and ease of installation. It also standardizes 
essential physical properties like mass, bitumen content, and ash 
content, which contribute to the strength and longevity of the sheets. 

The sheets undergo water absorption tests to confirm minimal 
absorption, helping maintain structural integrity under humid 
conditions. Impact resistance and impermeability are also tested, 
ensuring durability under various weather conditions. For extended 
exposure to sunlight and moisture, accelerated weathering tests are 
conducted to verify resistance to cracking and degradation. 
Additionally, load-bearing tests ascertain that the sheets can support 
moderate weights, enhancing their reliability in diverse applications. 

Compliance with IS 12583:1988 allows manufacturers to provide 
high-quality, durable roofing solutions that meet consumer demands 
for affordable and efficient construction materials. 

 


